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The Jacobsburg Historical Society Board 
of Directors meets each month in the  

Early American Craft Center,  
402 Henry Road, Nazareth, PA. 

The Jacobsburg Historical Society 
is a member supported non-profit  

organization dedicated to preserving 
and presenting the art and industry 
of Early America, and the character 
of the individuals and community 

that created and sustained that 
enterprise. 

The Jacobsburg Record seeks to 
provide  the members of the 
Jacobsburg Historical Society 
with information relevant to its 
mission while creating a sense 
of  community and connection.  
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Scott Gordon, Editor 

The Jacobsburg Record 

If you are interested in contributing to our  
newsletter, please contact the society office. 

 

Our website is now smartphone friendly!  

Check Your Phones ... 
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Our Society has again been blessed with a treasure trove from Henry family members. On Friday, April 13, Chip 
and Bobbie Harvey visited Boulton. Chip Harvey is a great-great-great grandson of William Henry III (1794-
1878), who began to build Boulton in 1812.  
 
The Harveys learned about Boulton through Gina Rosseland, Assistant Administrator of Cultural & Heritage 
Affairs for Warren County, New Jersey. Rosseland manages the Shippen Manor Museum and the nearby Oxford 
Furnace, which William Henry III’s son-in-law Colonel Charles Scranton (1822-1888) and grandson Edmund 
Taylor Lukens (1848-1940) had operated. The Harveys recently donated Henry family portraits to Shippen 
Manor—and, during their April visit to Boulton, donated to Jacobsburg Historical Society a large collection Civil 
War clothing and accoutrements that their family has saved for about 160 years. 
 
The collection includes campaign hats, uniform and civilian vests, sword belt and belt plate (buckle), saddle bags, 
cavalry trousers, officer issue long underwear, and much more. Most of the materials relate to two sons of William 
Henry III who served during the Civil War: Lieutenant Colonel William Henry IV (1830-1889) and Major Joseph 
J. Henry (1834-1862). Other materials, including a vest and a pin, are associated with Captain Joseph Albright 
Henry (1874-1904), who was a nephew of William Henry IV, Joseph J. Henry, and Charles Scranton. The 
highlight of the collection is Lieutenant Colonel William Henry’s uniform coat, trousers, and red officer’s sash. 
 
We are very grateful to Chip and Bobbie Harvey for donating these priceless materials to Jacobsburg. 

Henry Family Donates Civil War Archive  
to Jacobsburg Historical Society 

JHS President Albert Piccotti speaks with Bobbie and Chip Harvey, of Swarthmore, Pennsylvania, during their 
visit to Boulton. The large collection of Civil War clothing and accoutrements that the Harveys have donated to 
Jacobsburg Historical Society has remained in the Henry family for generations. 
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Reporters from WFMZ-TV came to Boulton during the Harveys’ visit and interviewed both Bobbie Harvey and 
JHS’s own Bob Newell. A piece on the important donation aired on Friday April 13 and Saturday April 14.  
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Above: Bob Newell marvels at the extent of the collection that 
the Harveys have donated to JHS. 
 

Below right: A First New Jersey Volunteers Pin, which would 
have been purchased independently by officers and enlisted 
men. 
 

Below left: An officer’s sword belt, with buckle. 
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Above: Captain Joseph J. Henry (1834-1862), born in 
Oxford, New Jersey, was the youngest child of William 
Henry III. He served as company commander of the 
9th  New Jersey Volunteer Infantry, and was killed in 
action at the battle of Roanoke Island, North Carolina.  
 
Right: His brother Colonel William Henry (1830-1889) 
joined the 1st New Jersey Volunteer Infantry at the 
start of the war and served also in the 6th Corps, 
Army of the Potomac. He moved after the war to 
Texas, where he died. 
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On Tuesday, April 18, Scott Gordon presented on “The Vanished Village of Jacobsburg” at Moravian Hall Square 
in Nazareth. About 100 people, members of the public as well as residents, filled the auditorium. 
 
Gordon discussed the “Jacobsburg Tract” (pictured, as drawn by a Moravian surveyor, on the screen in the 
photograph above) and how William Henry of Nazareth enlarged it in the decade after Hubler’s death. But the talk 
focused on Matthew Henry, the youngest son of William Henry of Nazareth, who returned to Northampton County 
from an apprenticeship in Lititz in 1811. It was Matthew Henry (pictured 
right) who settled at Jacobsburg to operate his father’s forge and grist mill 
and then, on the hill above the Bushkill Creek, built a furnace that he 
named after his first wife.  
 
But Matthew Henry flourished at Jacobsburg only for about two decades. 
A series of financial misfortunes and bad decisions forced him to sell his 
Jacobsburg operations by the mid 1830s. Others kept some of the 
industrial operations at Jacobsburg going, though the furnace, which had 
produced the stove plates that survive in local museums, was converted 
into a tannery.  
 
Led by Virginia and Joseph Lopresti, Jacobsburg Historical Society 
sponsored archaeological digs at the vanished village of Jacobsburg. This 
hard work in the late 1970s and early 1980s, which JHS newsletters 
detailed at the time, exposed the foundations of many structures, including 
Matthew Henry’s home and office. Due to neglect and nature in the years 
since, however, these sites have “vanished” once again.   

Jacobsburg in the Community:  
The Vanished Village of Jacobsburg 
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Robert Newell of Nazareth is loaning a collection of Civil War swords, canteens, pistols, and 
personal items for our 2023 exhibit. He also has displayed a collection of rifles dating from the War 
of 1812 era through the Civil War to show the progression of military firearms development. 
 
These items will all be on display this season in the Margaret Taylor room of the PA Long Rifle 
Museum. 
 
The museum will be open to the public during our scheduled events, beginning Saturday May 20. 
 
Thanks to Robert Newell for his continuing support and loans from his personal collection and to 
Joseph Flemish for assistance in caring for our exhibits at the PALRM. 

A New Exhibit for 2023 

The Mondays@Boulton gang, led by Jim Wagner, has been recreating the gate that led to the Henry Homestead in 
the nineteenth century. The crew took advantage of the good weather at Boulton to complete this important 
project. This reconstructed gate is the fourth gate built on this spot.  
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Time to Renew Your JHS Membership! 
 

MAKE HISTORY LIVE AT BOULTON - BECOME A MEMBER TODAY! 
 

Thank you to all of our members that have already renewed for the 2023 season! 
 

We are an all-volunteer organization and we would love to have YOU take part in our programs and volunteer your time with 

us.  All of our events, activities, educational programs, and outreach efforts are provided by volunteers giving generously of 

their precious time and resources. We provide programs for churches, schools, community groups, Boy Scouts and Girl 

Scouts, and we participate in many other types of outreach events. 

 
 
 

Did you know that you can become a member or renew your JHS membership online? 
 

Visit our website:  http://www.jacobsburghistory.com/become-a-member/ 

Please Consider Your Personal Legacy 
 

You can be a part of our Society’s goal to preserve our past history to better educate our future 
generations. Many things can be done to further these goals, but it requires much effort to plan 
and execute quality programs. These can be very costly to produce. Today’s technology offers 
many viable options, but they are not inexpensive. You can help. Contact our Society officers 
to discuss the possibilities. 

http://www.jacobsburghistory.com/become-a-member
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Jacobsburg Historical Society 
P.O. Box 345 
Nazareth, PA 18064 
 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Find us on Facebook!  @ Jacobsburg History     
 

Find us on YouTube!  @ Jacobsburg Historical Society 
 

Visit our website!  www.JacobsburgHistory.com 

M U S E U M  H O U R S 
  

Pennsylvania Longrifle Museum, John Joseph Henry House 
Museum, Summer Kitchen, and Grounds 

 

Open for special events in May, June, September, October, and December;  
Saturday 10 am - 4 pm and Sunday Noon—4:00 pm. 

 

Group tours are available.  
Please contact the Society Office at 610-759-9029  or email  jacobsburg@rcn.com to schedule a visit. 


